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Wednesday News 

February 10, 2016 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts     
operate and other important community information.  For       

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed or have scheduled 
maintenance on the dates noted this week: 

 Mulberry Grove Sports Pool 

The Mulberry Grove Sports Pool will be closed until February 11th for maintenance. 

 Burnsed Billiards Hall Closure 

The Burnsed Billiards Hall will be closed for table maintenance on Thursday, 
February 11th. 

 Big Cypress Family Pool Closure 

The Big Cypress Family Pool will be closed for pool acid washing and tile work 
Monday, February 15th through Sunday, February 21st. 

Villa Road Resurfacing 

Resurfacing will be taking place on many of the villa roads in Districts 5 & 6.  A 
tentative work schedule can be found below.  This schedule may be adjusted due 
to unforeseen circumstances, including weather.  Each home impacted by this 
work will be notified exactly when the work is scheduled to take place in their area 
along with specific safety instructions.  Please use caution and follow all                
directional signage and workers.   
Alexa & Audrey – March 7 – 11, 2016 
Cherry Vale & Heritage – March 14 – 18, 2016 
Clayton & Swainwood – March 28—April 1, 2016 
Bellamy & Jasper – March 21—25, 2016 
Chesterfield & Mount Vernon – February 22 - 29, 2016 
Eagle Ridge – February 22 - 29, 2016  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marion County will be performing grading work along Buena Vista Boulevard 
in the Marion County portion of The Villages.  The work will take place between 
Mulberry Circle and the Calumet Grove gate.  This work will cause lane closures 
from Tuesday, February 16th through Friday, February 19th.  Please use caution 
in this area and pay attention to all directional signage.  For additional               
information, please contact District Property Management at (352) 753-4022. 

Tunnel Closure 

 

Tunnel B5 located under El Camino Real near the Savannah Center is closed for 
stucco replacement and maintenance until February 22, 2016.  This schedule may 
be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including weather.  Please use       
caution and pay attention to all directional and detour signage.  For additional      
information, please contact District Property Management at (352) 753-4022.   

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Detour / Road Closure Safety 
 
If you approach detour or other directional signage when travelling the community, 
please use caution and follow the instructions provided on the signage or given by 
the contractors.  Safety signs, cones and barricades are used to protect workers, 
property and everyone enjoying The Villages!  Please do not move these cones or 
signs as they are they are important safety measures taken by District staff or other 
contractors while work is being performed.  We appreciate your cooperation!  For 
information on work being performed in your area, please sign up for E-
Notifications or visit www.DistrictGov.org. 

Did You Know?? 

Schwartz Park Renovation 

The renovations to Schwartz Park are now underway!  The project is anticipated to 
be complete in April 2016.  Please use caution in this area and stay out of all      
construction areas.   Stay tuned to future Welcome Wednesdays and 
www.DistrictGov.org for additional information and updates as the project        
progresses. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

Mulberry Indoor  
Lighting 

We are excited to an-
nounce LED lighting has 
been installed throughout 
the Mulberry Regional 
Recreation Center.          
Today’s efficient way of    
illumination and lighting, 
LED lighting is a power-
saving solution and       
ecologically friendly.   

 

Mulberry Grove Pickleball Courts 

Construction of two additional pickleball courts at Mulberry Grove Recreation    
Center is currently underway.  The fencing has been placed around the new court    
area.  For the safety and welfare of others, please avoid the construction area.  If 
you have any questions regarding this project, please visit www.DistrictGov.org.  
All outdoor activities will remain open during this time.  Early March is the        
projected opening of the new pickleball facilities (weather permitting).   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

In our efforts to keep the infrastructure for our executive golf course operating 
and functioning correctly for years to come, The District Utilities Operations 
Management Team will be replacing a mainline section of the 12” water supply 
line along Rio Grande Ave that feeds the Chula Vista and Mira Mesa Golf Courses. 
This work is scheduled to be complete on February 12, 2016.  While the work is 
taking place, the Chula Vista and Mira Mesa Executive Golf Courses will be closed 
temporarily. Included in this closure are the new Practice and Chipping Green fa-
cilities located in the same area. This schedule may be adjusted due to unforeseen 
circumstances, including weather. We apologize for the inconvenience. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The District recently received phone calls concerning a rumor that if a tree is dead, 
or is affecting utilities or infrastructure such as curbing, sidewalks or a driveway, 
residents do not have to get Architectural Review Committee (ARC) approval to 
have the tree removed.   All trees 4 inches or greater in diameter MUST have ARC 
approval before they are removed, regardless of the reason for removal.  In addition 
to receiving ARC approval, the Town of Lady Lake also requires a permit for remov-
al of any tree that is greater than 4 inches of more in diameter, and they may fine 
the property owner if they do not get proper approval before removing a tree. The 
Town of Lady Lake also has an ordinance that prohibits the topping, pollarding or 
lions-tailing of a tree within their boundaries, and they have been enforcing this 
and they have been issuing fines and will likely continue to do so.  If you have any 
questions pertaining to tree removal on your property, please contact Community 
Standards at (352) 751-3912.   

Rumor Control! 



 

 

 

 

 

Town Hall Meetings 

Two Village Community Development Districts will be hosting Town Hall         
meetings .  The Town Hall meetings provide residents an opportunity to learn     
interesting facts about the District and ask questions of the District Supervisors.  
The meetings are open to the public and will be conducted in accordance with    
provisions of Florida Law for Community Development Districts.   

 

 

March 31, 2016 at 6:00 
p.m. at La Hacienda       
Recreation Center 

February 18, 2016 at 6:00 
p.m. at Laurel Manor    
Recreation Center 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

VHA North and South Region Presentations 

Janet Y. Tutt, District Manager for the Village Community Development Districts, 
will be presenting at two VHA meetings in February on the topic of: “Where Does 
Our Money Go?” Some of the topics that will be covered include a detailed review 
of your monthly Amenity Fee and    annual Maintenance Assessment.  While each 
presentation is tailored to the area that Village residents reside in, all residents 
are invited to attend. 

VHA South Region:    VHA North Region: 

February 11, 2016    February 16, 2016  

Rohan Regional Recreation Center  Savannah Regional Recreation Center 

6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.    6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

   

We are approaching the time of year when our agency sees a spike in residential burglaries commit-
ted by nomadic criminals.  These groups of people commonly referred to as "Gypsies" travel in 
groups throughout the state of Florida as well as other states along the east coast and prey on unsus-
pecting residents.   

   It is imperative that each resident does their part to stay vigilant and mindful of not only their own 
property, but that of the residences around them.  The Sumter County Sheriff's Office asks our resi-
dents in The Villages to keep an eye out for unfamiliar subjects walking in their neighborhood.  They 
have been known to walk up to residences, between them and/or behind them.  In past years, fe-
male criminals have advised inquiring residents they were looking for a dog and the females had 
thick accents.  A newer-style vehicle, usually a rental, is often nearby.  It is used to drop off the sub-
jects who ultimately commit the burglaries and then picks them back up after the crime has been 
committed.   

   Past accounts of males and females observed walking through residences have been that they are 
of Hispanic descent due to their medium skin tone, dark-colored hair, and dark-colored eyes.  No-
madic criminals are not Hispanic.  To the contrary, they are of European descent, but are often mis-
labeled by witnesses as being Hispanic.  They usually have thick Russian or Polish accents and are 
based near the Chicago, Illinois area. 

   The most common items that have been stolen from Villages residents in the past have been valua-
ble jewelry and silver housewares.  Nomadic Criminals typically have not been interested in firearms 
and electronics.  The master bedroom is often the target area.  It is believed the items are being 
brought back to the Chicago area to be sold on the underground market.  

   Our agency reminds you to lock your residence's doors and windows when you are not home to 
limit the temptation of criminals.  However, nomadic criminals have been known to forcibly enter a 
residence through either the rear sliding glass door when it is found to be locked.  Do not leave valu-
able jewelry lying unsecured in your residence where it is easily accessible to anyone looking for it in 
a hurry.  Maintain all serial numbers of expensive watches as well.  If someone approaches you and 
says they are looking for a dog, they could in fact be distracting you from what is occurring at the 
rear of your residence or at your neighbor's residence.  Past burglaries have occurred in short win-
dows of the homeowner not being home.  Some victims only reported being gone for 30 minutes.  Be 
careful of indicating on social media of you not being home. 

   We are taking numerous proactive steps to track and deter these criminals from impeding on your 
lifestyle and invading your privacy, but we can be immensely more effective if you do your part too.  
Please call 911 immediately upon observing any of the above-described individuals or if your resi-
dence has been burglarized.  Time is of the essence and waiting to call could mean letting the crimi-
nals get away and preying on fellow residents.  Do not touch anything in your residence if it has 
been burglarized and exit the same way you entered.  Cleaning up will compromise the scene and 
inhibit a thorough investigation.  You can also reach the Sumter County Sheriff's Office non-
emergency hotline at 352-793-2621 or 352-728-6909.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by Sumter County Sheriff’s 
Office 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by Sumter County Sheriff’s 
Office 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by The Villages Home 
Owners Association 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Information Provided by Sumter County 


